

Wilford Community Group

Striving to build a safe, vibrant local community for all

email: WilfordCG@hotmail.com

Website: www.thisiswilford.org.uk

Facebook: This is Wilford

Meeting Minutes

Attendees	Robert Dodson (RD), Suzy Conway (SC), Roger Steel (RS), Neil Marriott (NJ), Jae Marriott (JM), Phil Marsh (PM), Co-Secretary - Daniel Atherton (DA), Bob Atherton (BA), Sheila Atherton (SA), Pam Duesbury (PD), Bill Roughton (BR), Clare Roughton (CR), Sarah O'Connor (SO).
Also Present	Andrew Rule (AR), Penny (P), Vicky Frost (VF)
Where	The Ferry Inn, Main Road, Wilford
When	Monday 19 th February 2018, 19:30 – 21:00
What	Wilford Community Group Meeting

Item	Description	Action
0	Agenda	
0.1	<ol style="list-style-type: none"> 1. Apologies 2. Minutes & Actions from 15th January 2018 Meeting 3. WCG Secretary Position Update - RD, SB, DA 4. Iremonger's Pond Update (including rough sleepers and Pond Work Day) - BR/BA 5. Wilford Parking Issues (including proposals from Cllr. Andrew Rule) - RD 6. Events Update (May Day and Summer Event) - SB 7. WCG Online Presence - DA 8. Wilford Heritage Project - DA 9. Any Other Business 	
1	Apologies	
1.1	Kirsty Barnes (KB), Sophie Blaken (SB), Pat Huxley (PH)	
2	Minutes & Actions from 15th January 2018 Meeting	
2.1	Minutes agreed.	
3	WCG Secretary Position Update – RD & DA	
3.1	DA happy to manage online stuff, SO nominated by RD, Seconded by BR, voted on by everyone else as WCG Secretary for future meetings.	
4	Iremonger's Pond Update - BR	
4.1	All work completed, 2 benches installed. Iremonger's Pond Action Day went successfully. Rough sleepers have been effectively moved on with key support from council and charities, the Association and other actors are now better prepared to address the issue should it occur again.	
5	Wilford Parking Issues – AR & RD	
5.1	Can all residents come back to AR via email, cannot rely on Facebook / social media. 2 options circulated by AR for relevant community feedback.	

Chair: Robert Dodson, 132 Main Road, Wilford NG11 7AA **Vice Chair:** Sophie Blaken, 146 Main Road, Wilford NG11 7AA **Treasurer:** Pat Huxley, 18 Leander Close, Wilford NG11 7BE
Digital Secretary: Daniel Atherton, 8, Vernon Avenue, Wilford, NG11 7AE **Area 8 Committee Nominee:** Roger Steel, 1 Holly Avenue, Wilford NG11 7AF

Wilford Community Group

Striving to build a safe, vibrant local community for all

email: WilfordCG@hotmail.com

Website: www.thisiswilford.org.uk

Facebook: This is Wilford

Item	Description	Action
	<ol style="list-style-type: none"> 1. A window of parking restrictions which would affect everyone 2. Parking permits, £70 per for 3 years permit because more than 50% of properties have a private drive <p>RS would like a 1 hour restriction on streets and 4 hours on tram car park</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Difficult for residents who work nights, on holiday, not working 	
5.1.1	Actions	
5.1.1.1	<p>AR to respond to following enquiries and bring further feedback to the next meeting:</p> <p>Can the cost be means tested to help low income households?</p> <p>Give all parking options to next WCG meeting, <i>NCC is not one size fits all</i>, can there be a hybrid?</p> <p>Can there be mixed options, permits in certain areas, time restrictions in others?</p> <p>Can we investigate land for rent near Becket school as a site for a car park?</p>	AR
6	Events Update	
6.1	<p>May Day event (07/05/2018). No further update.</p> <p>RS reminded the group about discussing whether there should be an event on 11th November to celebrate 100 years since the end of WW1, varied thoughts, perhaps bring back to next meeting to put a group together to lead that event, tie in with Remembrance Sunday service, perhaps connect with the group that are planning the open churches events. Decided to discuss at further meetings especially with attendance of PH and SB.</p>	
6.1.1	Actions	
6.1.1.1	AR to organise Temporary Events Notice (TEN)	AR
6.1.1.2	PM to speak to Ray Hutchins to look into planning meetings for 21 st July Open Church Day	PM
7	WCG online presence	
7.1	<p>Facebook group and Facebook administration - (2300 members) - Revisiting a proposal to have a Wilford Group Facebook page, controlled by a team of admins from the group posting events and news from WCG – Having a page to look after the group unifies the group under a banner and stops one person being burnt out. DA proposed a Wilford Community Group Logo to be used on publicity. Page can run concurrently with Facebook group. Also adding a Mailchimp list to the group. Needs to add GDPR policy/notification.</p>	
7.1.1	Actions	
7.1.1.1	DA to progress proposal	DA
8.1.1.2	PM to pass GDPR Policy wording to DA	PM
8.1.1.3	Entire Group to 'Like' page - https://www.facebook.com/This-Is-Wilford-Community-Group-1634591226659178	All
8	Wilford Heritage Project - DA	
8.1	<p>Heritage Trail - Designed by DA Possibly connecting with the 'phone box' – map, leading to a number of information boards along the way at key sites. Number of sites and boards already identified. Iremonger's trail and 'Wilford house walk' are two extensions. Quoted £600 / board, x9, (£5,400), needs</p>	

Wilford Community Group

Striving to build a safe, vibrant local community for all

email: WilfordCG@hotmail.com

Website: www.thisiswilford.org.uk

Facebook: This is Wilford

Item	Description	Action
	further quotes, info for how to get installed, conversation with Parbinder currently. Some ideas in place to seek out alternative providers. DA inviting others to give thoughts re getting involved. DA also reworked the artwork for the two existing signs at the pond. Possibly seek crowdfunding.	
8.1.1	Actions	
8.1.1.1	DA to progress and feedback at further meetings	DA
9	AOB	
9.1	Matt Pooley (via DA) Update on issues around the pond. Rise in vehicle crime, fuel tanks drilled and siphoned, some evidence retrieved, and working with nightshifts to patrol area, traffic wardens two weeks of parking enforcement, main concern auto-crime, encourage people to be vigilant to call in anything suspicious, if you think crime in progress or occurring, call 999 immediately. New Police Sergeant in the area Ps1083 Nigel Bradley. Questions raised over muggings near tram stop, not mentioned in Matt's report. (Ruddington Lane)	
9.2	Gresham Marshes not looked after, opportunity for anyone setting up a group 'friends of the marshes'. Contact BR if interested.	
9.3	New housing development near Ruddington Park, section 106 money available to upgrade parks and open spaces, ideas to AR. Andrew to raise on Facebook. Ideas raised re lighting, CCTV and toilet block.	
9.1.1	Actions	
9.1.1.1	DA to revisit Matt Pooley and ask question regarding outcome and future policing?	DA
10	Next WCG Meeting – Monday 19th March 2018 19:30 start	